
Metamorphosis
Stephanie feels as if the whole world is moving faster than she is. 
All her peers are growing up faster than her, her friend Amber has a 
job now and her boyfriend Michael so she never has time to hang out 
with Steph. This is when a boy comes into her life; Stephanie is 
thrilled to finally have someone in her life that has time for her. 
Stephanie soon finds out that the boy Andre is not who he seems to be.

CAST

Stephine – Emilie Broomfield

Andre – Tyson Priddle

Amber – Kelsey Jacque 

Adam – Erica Jacque

Friend 1 – Allyson Gear 

Friend 2 – Katelyn Jacque 

Scene 1:
SCHOOL
(Stephanie and amber are in school by their lockers.) 

Stephanie:

Hey Amber, you wanna hang out after school?

Amber: 

Hey, sorry I can’t today, I got my shift at Mary Brown’s 

Stephanie: 

Ok, you wanna hang out this weekend then?

Amber:

Sorry Steph, I already made plans with Michael

(Amber walks away)



Scene 2:
TIM HORTONS
(Stephanie is sat at a booth in Tim Hortons with a drink.)

Stephanie 

(Sitting down playing with straw)

{Andre walks in with his friends and is checking out (FLEXIN ON) 
Stephanie}

DISCO INFERNO PLAYS IN BACKGROUND 

(He approaches Stephanie and sits down in her booth) 

Andre: 

Why the long face?

Stephanie: 

Oh its nothing, have I seen you somewhere?

Andre:

You probably seen me around Frenchie’s, I work there. Andre 

Stephanie: 

Stephanie 

Andre:

You call her Stephanie, I call her Headphine 

Stephanie: 

What

Andre: 

Nothin, you cute tho for real



Stephanie: 

Thanks, you’re not too bad yourself 

Andre: 

I’m having a small party at my house tonight if you wanna come 

Stephanie:

Sure, snap me the address 

My snap is: Stephyxoxo

Andre: 

Cool, snap you later 

{Andre stands up and walks away and scene ends.} 

Scene 3:
ANDRE’S HOUSE

(messy house, the house is empty expect for Andre and his friends)

Andre:

Hey Steph, have a seat       (she pushes stuff away)

Do you want a beer?

Stephanie: 

Ummmm

Andre: 

C’mon 



Andre’s Friends:

Yeah c’mon Steph 

Stephanie: 

Ok I guess

(He hands her a beer and she drinks it reluctantly)

Andre: 

Do you drink?

Stephanie: 

One time me and my friend Amber shared one of my dad’s beers, but 
that’s pretty much it 

Andres Friends:

*Snickers*

(Andre looks at them hard)

Andre: 

No kidding, do you want another one?

Stephanie: 

I guess it couldn’t hurt

(Andre hands her another one) 

(Show time passing)

Stephanie: 

I promised my mom I would be home by 11, I should go 



(Andre kisses her)

(She gets up to leave and stumbles to the door.)

Scene 4: 
STEPHANIES HOUSE
(Stephanie in her house) 

(Andre is on the side of the stage He calls her)

Andre: 

Hey Babe can I have some money?

(Stephanie looks through her mom’s purse/wallet.)

Stephanie:

Yeah, is 40 good?

Andre: 

50?

(Stephanie looks through brother’s jacket) 

Stephanie:

Uh sure

{Dims on her side and appear on Andre sitting with his friends} 

Andre: 

Steph just gave me 50 for beer



Andre’s friends: 

How’s ettt?

Scene 5:
SCHOOL
{Amber approaches Stephanie at school}

Amber: 

Hey Steph haven’t seen you in a while, I heard you’re dating Andre now

Stephanie:

Yeah, he’s pretty cool

Amber:

Cool, just be careful I heard he is kind of rough 

Stephanie:

You don’t even know him Amber 

Amber:

I didn’t  mean it like that!

(Stephanie walks away)

{Scene ends.}



Scene 6:
PARTY
{Stephanie is standing around with a drink in her hand, Amber comes 
in}

Amber: 

Steph I am sorry, I am just worried about you lately, and you have not
been yourself. 

Stephanie: 

I’m sorry too, I over reacted. Me and Andre just have a lot of stuff 
going on lately. I missed you 

Amber:

I miss you too

(They hug, but as Stephanie pulls, away Amber sees her bruises)

Amber: 

WHAT THE HELL STEPH?? Are these from Andre? 

Stephanie: 

Keep it down! He didn’t mean it, he was just drunk.

Amber: 

Steph that’s not ok, it can’t happen again.

Stephanie: 

Maybe you’re right. I’ve been trying to break up with him for a while,
but I’m scared Amb. 



Amber: 

Better sooner than later, look there is a lot of people here, he can’t
hurt you.

Stephanie: 

I guess you’re right, can you come with me?

Amber:

Of course

{They walk to the other side of the stage 

Andre and his friends are sitting on the couch

Stephanie approaches with Amber walking behind her}

Andres Friends :

Oh shut up shut up she’s coming 

Stephanie:

Andre can I talk to you please?

Andre: 

*Sighs*

Andres Friends: 

*Snickers*

(He gets up and walks to center stage with Stephanie)

Stephanie: 

Andre, I um, I don’t think we should see each other anymore. 



Andre: 

What do you mean? I thought you were cool, I guess you are just like 
the rest of them, hey.

{Stephanie is scared

He pulls her arm and grabs her neck}

Andre:

I THOUGHT YOU LOVED ME!

Stephanie:

Andre, stop please you’re hurting me 

Andre:

Shut up! 

{Amber and Andres friends run over, Andre pushes Stephanie down and 
his friends grab his arms and pull him back, He pulls them off and 
storms away} 

Stephanie: 

Amber I need to go 

{Stephanie runs out of the room, and Amber follows}



Scene 7: 
STEPHANIES HOUSE
{Stephanie is at home laying on her bed sobbing

Adam comes in}

Adam: 

What’s wrong sis?

Stephanie:

It’s everything lately Adam, Amber had no time for me so I got with 
this guy Andre he made me give him money for beer and I thought he 
cared about me so I did what he asked me to but he started hurting me 
when I didn’t have money and I felt scared and hurt then at the party 
last night I told Amber and I broke up with him but he got aggressive.
I just don’t know what to do anymore. I feel so stupid 

Adam:

Jeez Steph, that’s a lot. Andre isn’t a good guy I went to school with
him, if I knew I would’ve protected you. But your life isn’t ruined 
sis. I have a friend who went through the same thing, you aren’t 
stupid you just got mixed up with the wrong people. Surround yourself 
with people who don’t use you and who care about you, I’m always here 
for you Steph, if you don’t mind listening to your lame older brother.

Stephanie: 

Thank you for not freaking out, I think I’ll sleep this day off. 

(They hug) 

Adam: 

Love you sis 

(Adam leaves) 

(She lies down and falls asleep)



(Stephanie gets up and starts to get dressed and that) 

Stephanie (Pre Recorded):

Thinking about it now I should have realized Andre was not good for 
me, I’m lucky I had Amber there, to help me realize that. Maybe its ok
that things have changed, I’m stronger and more aware, of everybody I 
already have in my life, who only want what’s best and who show me 
unconditional love and support. Growing up is scary, terrifying 
actually, but I know I will come out on the other side just fine.

*BOOM BUTTERFLY*

THE END!

 

 


